                   [image: image1.jpg]LAWYERS

STATE BAR of | EXPERT ADVISERS.
WISCONSIN | SERVING YOU.

E‘A‘ A\ WISCONSIN®





   

To:
Wisconsin State Legislators
Date:
April 21, 2010
Re:
Support of SB 670 – Relating to: disposal of decedent's property 
The Real Property Probate Trust (RPPT) and Elder Law sections of the State Bar of Wisconsin urge Assembly members to support taking SB 670 from the Senate message and also seek your support for passage of SB 670.  
SB 670 as drafted will fix a problem that has arisen because of the repeal of the federal estate tax in 2010.  Congressional inaction has resulted in a great deal of uncertainty as to the application of thousands of Wisconsin estate plans (and millions nation-wide) which were premised on, and designed around, the existence of such a tax.  Many other states have taken, or are considering, legislative solutions to resolve the issues created in testamentary plans. 

To summarize the primary issue, for decades, estate planning attorneys and other planning solutions have utilized formula clauses when creating estates plans or trusts.  These formula clauses determine the distribution of assets in an estate or trust while accounting for taxation of such estates or trusts.  With no federal estate tax in 2010, there can be (1) significant ambiguity in the interpretation and implementation of these formulas; and (2) the inadvertent disinheritance of children, spouses and charities.  

As an example, a common estate plan might provide that an individual’s children would receive the assets that can pass free of estate tax, with the balance to his or her spouse.  Without an estate tax, the most likely result is that the spouse would be disinherited – almost certainly contrary to the deceased individual’s intent and expectation.  As Wisconsin law has long provided that the intentions of a deceased person regarding the disposition of his or her assets are to be respected, and as greater certainty in the application of estate planning instruments is in the public interest, we believe that SB 670 will promote a longstanding public policy, reduce protracted litigation and court proceedings and minimize family and financial dislocations by providing that estate planning instruments are to be administered in a manner that is most likely consistent with a deceased person’s expectations and intent.
The RPPT and Elder Law Sections urge your support of SB 670.
For additional information contact Cale Battles, Government Relations Coordinator, at (608) 250-6077 or cbattles@wisbar.org.

The State Bar of Wisconsin establishes and maintains sections for carrying on the work of the association, each within its proper field of study defined in its bylaws.  Each section consists of members who voluntarily enroll in the section because of a special interest in the particular field of law to which the section is dedicated.  Section positions are taken on behalf of the section only.

The views expressed on this issue have not been approved by the Board of Governors of the State Bar of Wisconsin and are not the views of the State Bar as a whole. These views are those of the Section alone.
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